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iTEM NO. 2(b)

Joanne Collins

From: jeff.stephenson@durham.gov.uk
Sent: 11 September 2007 17:20

To: Joanne Collins

Ce: Alan.Cox@durham.gov.uk

Subiject: District Councils Coastal Area Forum

loanne further to our meeting earlier today | am pleased to confirm the following.

A1086 Horden Haill to B1283 Roundabout Horden .- There are a smali number of thin branches hanging across the
ootpath ,below head height which could be potetially dangerous.t have asked my Highways inspector to deal with these the next

ime he has resource available in the area.

23A1086 Blackhall to Horden Horden Dene.
1)Concern was expressed regarding the poor condition of the concrete fencing in the vicinity of the Highways Depot.

durham County Council no ionger operate out of this depot and have not done so for a number of years. The process of
erminating the lease and formally “pulling out" of the depot is currently ongoing.A general clean up of the area will take place

»efore we hand it back.

he exising fencing is in very poor condition due to a combination of old age and traffic damage.l am arranging for an estimate
or the removal of the fence and its possible replacement(it may be that this is not necessary where the hedge prevents
sccess).Once | have the estimate consideration will then be given to possibly funding the works later this year.

3 The District Member also drew attention to the bus stops in the Dene area which have obstructed visibilty due to overgrown
rees.

As agreed | have spoken to colleagues in Integrated Transport Unit regarding this matter. They undertake a annual programme of
sus stop improvements each year and have agreed to consider these locations ,on receipt of an estimate from this Office.! will
‘herefore arrange the estimate which will include,raised kerbs for easier access to bus,dropped kerbs for better access to the

stops themselves, clearing back of trees/bushes for improved visibilty and new road markings.

Shouid you require any further information regarding this matter please do not hesitate to contact me at this Office.

Regards

Jeff Stephenson
Area Maintenance Engineer.

Help protect our environment by oniy printing this email if absolutely necessary. The information it contains and any files
transmitted with it are confidential and are only intended for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed. It may be
unlawful for you to use, share or copy the information, if you are not authorised to do so. If you receive this email by mistake,
please inform the person who sent it at the above address and then delete the email from your system. Durham County Coungil
takes reasonable precautions to ensure that its emails are virus free. However, we do not accept responsibility for any losses
incurred as a result of viruses we might transmit and recommend that you should use your own virus checking procedures.
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